
November 6, 2018 

 

The Historic Preservation Commission of the Town of Corydon, Indiana, met in the Town Hall, 219 N. 

Capitol Avenue, Corydon, Indiana, on the 6th day of November 2018. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Adam Burkhardt at 6:03 PM. 

 

The members of the Commission present or absent were as follows: 

 

Present:     

Adam Burkhardt -Chairman   

Tim Johnson – Vice Chairman  

Eva Bates North – Member   

Laura Renwick – Advisory Member 

Absent: 

Douglas Ayers - Member 

Ewing VonSchmittou- Member 

Janet Bischoff – Advisory Member 

 

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 

Tim Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes from August 28, 2018. Eva North seconded the 

motion. The motion passed unanimously, and the August 28, 2018 minutes were approved.  

 

John O’Bannon made a request for a COA for façade improvements to his building located at 103 W. 

Walnut Street in Corydon. Along with some interior remodeling, Mr. O’Bannon will also be changing the 

façade by adding a window and replacing the current windows. He assured the Commission that the 

windows will all be wood. He will also be replacing a single door and a garage door with new doors. The 

doors would also be wood. After a brief conversation, the Commission agreed that the building was a 

conforming structure and the improvements were within the Historical guidelines. Eva North made a 

motion that the Commission give Mr. O’Bannon a COA. Tim Johnson seconded the motion. The motion 

passed.  

 

Next, Angel Frizzell presented a request for a COA from United Methodist Church, located at 214 N. Elm 

Street in Corydon. Dan Capelle and Clyde Eckart were present to speak for United Methodist Church. 

They informed the Commission that the work planned was mostly painting gutters, vents, windows, and 

soffits. They stated that while there would most likely be some window repairs, they would not be 

changing the size or type of windows currently in the building. Adam Burkhardt asked if there was an 

application for a COA. There was not. Susan Mills was asked to send Mr. Capelle and Mr. Eckart the 

application for the COA. Adam then made motion to approve the COA contingent upon a completed 



COA application. Time Johnson made the motion for approval of a COA for repairs requested as soon as 

a completed application for the COA was filed with the Town Hall. Eva North seconded the motion. The 

motion passed.  

 

 

Tim then made a motion to adjourn. Eva seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 6:21PM.  

 

DATED: _________________________________________________ 

 

SIGNED: _________________________________________________ 

 

ATTEST: _________________________________________________ 


